UPDATE Public Statement Regarding the 25LF CAMP Fire
Issued by the Joint Venture Emergency Management Team
Date: June 17, 2025

As of June 17, 2025, the 25LF SHOE wildfire remains uncontained and actively managed by
Saskatchewan Public Safety Agency (SPSA). There continues to be no growth in the fire.

UPDATE Fire Situation:

» Suppression Activities are ongoing. Smoke will continue to be visible from the fire
interior and perimeter.

» Agency Supportincludes the addition of Hot Shot fire crews from the U.S. to assist in
eliminating hot spots and extinguishing fire.

 Recovery Phase includes the removal of SPSA values protection gear and infrastructure
from Prudens Point. The area is clear for public traffic. Stay clear of fire guards, dozer
lines and anywhere crews will be at work.

UPDATE Closures and Restrictions:
+ Fire Bans continue in the RM of Torch River. The provincial fire ban has been lifted. The
Town of Choiceland and Village of Smeaton have also lifted fire bans.

UPDATE Safety Reccomendations:
« Air Quality advisories will continue as west winds will bring smoke into the area.
Continue to monitor.

CONTINUE To Stay Informed:
e Continue to monitor your municipal website and social channels for updates every two
days.
» For general wildfire inquiries, contact the SPSA hotline: 1-855-559-5502

The Joint Venture Emergency Management Team continues to work closely with SPSA on this
wildfire situation, monitoring for any changes. The team continues to work on behalf of area
residents. Thank you for your ongoing support and cooperation.
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